Options for Councillor email addresses, based on information obtained from Cllr Alice Taylor and Waveney District Council (Kelly Wigley and the IT Dept)

Cllr Alice Taylor has offered to donate LowestoftTownCouncil.uk  as a domain name.  The domain comes with free website hosting which we can use or not, for one year, after that it cost about £55/year.  To renew the domain will cost about that, depending on how long it’s renewed for.  This year it’s all included and will cost the TC nothing.

The Council can continue to use its recognised local authority domain www.lowestofttowncouncil.gov.uk but would benefit from the associated email addresses that are provided through the other domain.

The domain and site come with 100 free email address boxes, which we can name and EACH box will have 2Gig of email storage.  The names will be along the lines of alice.taylor@lowestofttowncouncil.uk
Cllr Taylor will ensure everyone has an email address and directions about how to set up on their phones, tablets or computers. The TC email addresses will set up exactly the same way as you would set up a new gmail or btinternet account and can divert to your personal accounts so you do not have to keep logging in to different account.
The total cost to Cllr Taylor was £0.99.  

She recommends 1&1 and used them herself and considers them highly rated, very stable and competitive priced.  She has also provided the TC with assurance that the TC will not be hit with a large bill in the future when renewal comes up.  

I have looked into this option and taken advice and there appear to be only a few downsides to counter the upsides, including the fact that it does not provide a recognised local authority .gov.uk address and some people might be uncertain as to whether the addresses are ‘official’. There do not appear to be any particular security issues. Cllr Taylor and I have discussed securing the email addresses within the TC administration to a) ensure that no ownership problems arise in the unlikely event that a rift should emerge between the Council and Cllr Taylor and b) to ensure that the TC administration can safeguard councillor emails and passwords.
If we want ClaraNet to host the .gov.uk email service this can be carried out in a number of ways. 

A quote has been obtained for 42 users in total – 20 cllrs for Lowestoft plus 5 staff/generic accounts, and 12 for Oulton Broad plus 5 staff/generic accounts. This will allow each of the councillors to have their own email account plus a generic Clerk account, and any other generic/staff accounts they want e.g. enquiries, report a problem, events/civic etc. The total price from ClaraNet is £230.58 per month on a 36 month term for the 42 total users. This works out at £5.49 per user per month, and equates to roughly £93 per month for OBPC and £137 per month for LTC. The ClaraNet service is a webmail facility called Claranet Worklife 365, which allows users to access emails via a web browser.  Apparently this is a fairly simple setup in terms of access and administration. 
Advice has been provided for options outside of ClaraNet and an alternative would be Microsoft’s Office365 E1 product which costs £6.00 per user per month.  Although this is slightly more expensive than ClaraNet it would apparently provide far more features including online Microsoft Office access. 
